A SCITUATE HOUSING AUTHORITY REGULAR MEETING WAS HELD ON

TUESDAY, MAY 2, 2017 AT 6:00 PM AT 791 COUNTRY WAY IN SCITUATE, MA.

Call to Order:
6:01 PM
Present:
 
Stephen Coulter


Michael Collins



Jon Duane


Tamara Durante



Jill Caffrey
Absent:


Also Present:      Kathy DeMarsh, Secretary to the Board; Joe Armstrong, Consultant-Multifamily Capital

Resources, Inc.

Bills and Communications
On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt and approve the Accounts Payable warrant and Payroll Journal for April, 2017 



Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jon Duane, it was unanimously
Voted:
To approve the April 11, 2017 Regular Meeting Minutes as written 



Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt of the Reconciliation Reports for 

April, 2017

Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt of the Monthly Financial Reports-Cost Comparatives for March, 2017 and Quarterly Operating Reports for the period ending 3/31/17

Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously
Voted:
To acknowledge receipt of the Director’s Report of May 2, 2017



Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously
Voted:
To rescind the April vote awarding the Construction Contract for the Central Park Window Replacement Project to Vareika Construction, Inc. in the amount of $131,720.



Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously
Voted:
To award the Construction Contract for the Central Park Window Replacement Project to Vareika Construction, Inc. in the amount of $96,700. and to authorize the Executive Director as Contract Officer to sign the contract.




Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously

Voted:
To approve Change Order No. 1 in the amount of $35,020.00 to the contract of Vareika Construction, Inc. for the Central Park Window Replacement Project. Change Order No. 1 is for fourteen (14) additional windows.




Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously
Voted:
To award the Construction Contract for the Wheeler Park I Window Replacement Project to MJS Construction in the amount of $132,982.



Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
On a motion by Jill Caffrey, seconded by Jon Duane, it was unanimously
Voted:
To award the contract for the Cupola Restoration at Central Park to L & L Contracting Inc. in the amount of $300,500.




Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

STA (Scituate Tenants Association)
Tenant, Jack Devine attended on behalf of the STA to discuss the current state of parking at Wheeler Park II. Chairman, Stephen Coulter advised Mr. Devine that the Scituate Tenants Association board members have access to meet with Rob Garrett and Kathy DeMarsh prior to the SHA Board meeting to discuss what topic the STA would like to bring to the meeting. Mr. Coulter summarized where things stand on the parking topic and offered that the Scituate Housing Authority has requested a civil engineer from DHCD be assigned to come out to evaluate the site and assist the housing authority with developing a plan for additional parking, if feasible.  
Anne Litchfield, Secretary to the Board of STA introduced herself and told the SHA Board she was assuming the role of “acting-president” due to the sudden resignation of President, Therese Duane. Discussion ensued regarding the current status of the STA Executive Board. The SHA Executive Director asked Ms. Litchfield about a particular resident who had attended a STA meeting in January and told the Executive Board he was interested in filling the vacancy of the Vice President position. The resident called the SHA office very upset stating that he was appointed or voted in but when asked for a copy of the By-Laws was told by the previous president he was not entitled to them and that he would have to wait until the fall election to run for the position of VP. Ms. Litchfield said there was a 3-1 vote that the resident was not right for the position, per Therese Duane. The Executive Director of SHA asked if there were minutes for that meeting and Ms. Litchfield said she did not know. As the Secretary, she would take notes at the meetings and would give the President, Therese Duane her notes to be typed up. Ms. Litchfield indicated that Ms. Duane would alter (sanitize) the minutes when she typed them. Ms.  Litchfield indicated that the Executive Board had scheduled a meeting to address this sensitive matter. 
Walk-Ins

Tenants, Barbara and Harvey Gussman discussed concerns over residents that continue to smoke in their units and on the property. The SHA offered to provide an air purifier and to perform smoke prevention measures in their unit. Mr. Gussman was asked to call the maintenance line to request this service.
Tenant, Susan Ferreira discussed concern about tenants not closing the dumpster door.

Old Business

Water/Sewer Bills Update-no update to report
Lawson Green Apartments Development Update- 

Discussion ensued on necessary next steps as part of the application to HUD for approval of the Central Park Disposition Action.
On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously

Voted:
To amend the PHA Plan to address the proposed sale of the Lawson Green site and to submit a proposal to HUD requesting authorization to subdivide the site, in accordance with the edited draft to be forwarded to the Executive Director for final approval of edits.


Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0 
Discussion ensued on the following items:
· funding to contract for an environmental survey of the site as required by HUD form 52860 for disposition actions of a Public Housing site

· compliance with HUD requirement of  the determination of value of the site in regard to the proposed under-market sale of the site for one dollar
· obtaining letters of support from Selectmen and the local State Representative and State Senator 

On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Jill Caffrey, it was unanimously

Voted:

To adjourn the meeting, the time being 8:15PM




Ayes: 5

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
(Seal)







Kathy J. DeMarsh








Kathy J. DeMarsh, Secretary

